Council of Fort Lauderdale Civic Associations
General Membership Meeting
April 12, 2015

Call to order: The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mammano, President, at 7:30pm 

Roll Call: Taken by Doug Sterner – Quorum declared

Approval of the minutes: Motion made to accept minutes of March 8, 2016 meeting—with correction of the date of FTL Transportation Summit to May 18th –Betty Shelley, 2nd –Chuck Black; motion passed.

Treasurers Report:  Pres. Mammano reported for Treasurer Golub-no change from last month. 

 Police Report:  Lt McCarthy reported.  There are lots of upcoming city-wide events:  Tortuga, Air  
 Show and Fleet Week.  FLPD has plans for traffic, crowd control and safety for each.

Guests/Presentations:
Broward Schools:  Scheduled speaker N. Balasubramanian could not attend because of scheduling conflict (School Board Meeting).  However, Betty Shelley, our rep on the Education Advisory Board, gave a brief overview of the urgent issue of Broward’s lower school grades.  Marilyn pointed out that all the information is available on our website at http://www.cflca.org/category/downloads/

Anthony Fajardo, Zoning Administrator:  Updated us on the proposed changes to the
Zoning ordinance regarding zoning map changes.  He clarified the issue and explained the actions to-date.  The Commission asked for more/different changes than what was proposed by PZB.  Anthony asked for ideas and input and there was a lot of good discussion.  The consensus view regarding distance was that there should be a minimum of 1000 feet and that there be no maximum as each zoning change request is context sensitive. He is taking the ideas back to his staff to incorporate into their recommendation to the Commission.

We will have to reschedule the proposed zoning changes to implement NDCR until May. 
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Announcements:
· President Mammano discussed the proposed seawall ordinance and highlighted the importance as it affects everyone/the entire city.  We will have a presentation by Dr Nancy Gassman at our May meeting.  In addition, Dr. Gassman will be at the CFLCA Board meeting on Monday, April 25th at 5:30pm.  As always, all are welcome—this meeting is open to the public.  Additionally, the first public there will be presentation to the Marine Advisory Board is on April 7.
· Board Member Doug Sterner announced that our May General Membership meeting would be our annual legislative update with representatives from Tallahassee presenting updates.
· For the Good of the Community: information can be found on CFLCA and/or City website
· Eco Art Festival
· Imperial Point’s Family Fun Ride
· Ft Lauderdale Cares Day on April 30th—neighborhoods can earn CVC points
· Fleet Week
· Air Show
· Ann Hillmer from Idelwyld announced a petition that Idlewylde is requesting a change in the city charter and a 1-year development moratorium. You can contact her directly at annehilmer@hotmail .com
· Chuck Black was honored for his efforts to name a Coast guard Ship after the City of Fort Lauderdale. 

Adjournment – meeting adjourned at 9.00pm

Respectfully submitted by Barbara Weinstein, Secretary
